






July 31, 2024 

Michael Bowers, Director 
Human Resources 
175 West 5th Street, First Floor 
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0440 

RE: Human Resources - Cal Card Audit 

We have completed an audit of the Human Resources Department’s (Department) Cal Cards 
for the period of January 1, 2023, through August 31, 2023. The primary objectives of the audit 
were to determine whether the internal controls over the Department's Cal Cards were adequate 
to effectively safeguard Department resources and to determine whether Cal Cards were being 
used in accordance with the Procurement Card Program Procedures Manual, County policies, 
and Department policies. We conducted our audit in accordance with the International Standards 
for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing established by the Institute of Internal Auditors. 

We identified several procedures and practices that could be improved. We have listed these 
areas for improvement in the Audit Findings and Recommendations section of this report. 

We sent a draft report to the Department on June 28, 2024, and discussed our observations with 
management on July 15, 2024. The Department’s responses to our recommendations are 
included in this report. 

We would like to express our appreciation to the personnel at the Department who assisted and 
cooperated with us during this engagement. 
















